
June 2023

Hello dear readers,
with this ”Toilet Paper” we would like to inform you about current topics in the Department
of Computer Science. As usual, we are happy to hear your feedback.

Please send any comments and wishes directly to oeffentlichkeit.fin@lists.uni-ulm.de.

Receive The Toilet Paper via e-mail: SUBSCRIBE klo.fin an sympa@lists.uni-ulm.de senden.

More FIN infos via e-mail: SUBSCRIBE info.fin an sympa@lists.uni-ulm.de senden.

We are also active on Facebook, Twitter, Instagram, and Telegram.

More at stuve.uni-ulm.de/fin/en.

C o m p e t i t i v e p r o g r a m m i n g

We invite you to the German Collegiate Programming Contest
2023!
When: June 17, 2023, 11:00 AM to 16:00 PM
Where: Südpool
What is it all about?
Five hours of problem solving and programming with 2 friends;
the team that solves the most problems wins! For each solved
problem you’ll get a balloon.
Please be there on time, at 10:30 AMwewill have a brief introduc-
tion.
After the Contest, the solutions to the problems will be presented while enjoying snacks
and drinks.
Registration is not required, but it helps us with the planning. For more information and
registration, please see the QR code.

E l e c t i o n s

The students elect their representatives in four different committees. These are the Senate
and theFakultätsrat(FakRat) onuniversity level and theStudierendenparlament(StuPa)
and the Fachschaftenrat(FsR) on the side of student self-administration.

The election for the StuPa and the FsRwill take place on 20 June 2023 at theUni South (O25,
learning area 7, next to the Mensa) and on 21 June 2023 at the Uni West (Quartier 41,
learning areas 5 and 6, next to the Cafeteria West) from 09:00-16:00 hrs each.

The Senate and the FakRat will be elected online this year.

More information about the elections is available on the Stuve website or at this link:
https://stuve.uni-ulm.de/en/news/elections.

https://stuve.uni-ulm.de/fin/en
https://stuve.uni-ulm.de/en/news/elections


E x c u r s i o n t o V o i t h

Voith has invited the Computer Science Students to participate in an excursion to their
headquarters in Heidenheim. Now the date for the visit is set. On 13.06. you can get an
insight into the daily work routine at Voith.
Interested students are welcome to write an email to fin-intern@uni-ulm.de.

S o N a F e

On 29.06. it’s that time again. The biggest university party ... not quite in southern Ger-
many, but definitely of the year, will take place again. You can expect a beer garden, live
music, food trucks, party - the full program.
More information, e.g. how to get tickets, will follow soon.

G o o d t o k n o w

In this sectionwewould like to informyou about a current topic. At this
year’s conference for computer science departments (KIF) a draft law
of the European Commission was discussed. It is about the mandatory
monitoring of internet services for the prevention of sexual abuse of
children. Critics of this draft see the postal secrecy and thus the data
protection threatened. It is definitely worth reading up on this topic.
The best place to start is the article from Politico.eu

M e m e o f t h e M o n t h

Here we publish the best meme in each issue.
Anyone can send in memes to:
oeffentlichkeit.fin@lists.uni-ulm.de, preferably with ”Meme of the Month” in the sub-
ject line. We’re looking forward to your creative ideas!

Wewish all thosewho have (successfully) survived the first exam period a nice lecture-free
time!

fin-intern@uni-ulm.de
mailto:oeffentlichkeit.fin@lists.uni-ulm.de
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